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STATE

State Budget: RESTORATION OF PROPOSITION 42 FUNDS ANNOUNCED TODAY BY GOVERNOR SCHWARZENEGGER

Governor Arnold Schwarzenegger today announced that his May Revision to the State Budget will recommend full funding for Proposition 42.  This proposal was announced at a League of Cities conference in Sacramento. The Governor has scheduled a number of press events for tomorrow related to this issue and the May Revise that is scheduled to be issued on Friday.   Government Relations staff are closely monitoring these developments as they will have a significant bearing on the status of projects and programs for Los Angeles County.
FEDERAL 

Senate Continues Consideration of Transportation Reauthorization Bill

The U.S. Senate moved earlier today to overwhelmingly waive a budget point of order that sought to challenge an amendment adopted yesterday adding $11 billion to H.R.3, legislation reauthorizing America’s surface transportation programs.  The point of order was raised by Senate Budget Committee Chairman Judd Gregg (R-NH).  Senator Gregg objected to the increase in the reauthorization bill because he claimed it violates the Fiscal Year 2006 Budget adopted by Congress on April 28, 2005.  The Senator was quoted as saying the amendment adopted yesterday was “unquestionably a budget buster.”  The Senate moved decisively to defeat Senator Gregg’s point of order by a margin of 76 to 22.

If you have questions concerning the State Brief, please contact Government Relations Manager for State Affairs Michael Turner at (213) 922-2122 or Kimberly Yu, Government Relations Officer at (213) 922-4145.

If you have any questions concerning the Federal Brief, please contact Government Relations Manager for Federal Affairs Raffi Hamparian at (213) 922-3769 or David Kim, Director of Federal Advocacy in Washington, DC at (202) 349-1483.

